School Site Council

Staff Lunchroom

February 12, 2008

Attendance: 

Students:
Sharon Song, Sami Baiocco, Aram Bagramyan, Joyce Lee, Mary Young

Staff: 
Mark Ewoldsen, Richard Weld, Ben Powers, Mary Walsten, Sun Choe, Ann Neilson, Wendy Sinnette, Damon Dragos

Parents: 
Marian Christensen, Jill Blaisdell, Beth Gordon, Joy Smith, Emilie Toomarian, Leslie Husa, Janine Ajalat, Debbie McCoy

Visitors: Graham Stumpf (LCFEF), Ruth Kasckow (LCFEF), Cindy Wilcox (parent)

Sharon Song called the meeting to order at 3:05 PM.

Approval of Minutes:

It was agreed to approve the minutes from the January meeting along with the current minutes from this (February) meeting during the March meeting.

Principal Reports:

Dr. Dragos:

· CAHSEE testing was completed last week. Everyone tested with the exception of two students and results have been impressive. 

· The Teen MOVE event is taking place around this time, which exposes students to job and volunteer opportunities. 

· Yosemite Institute and Wrightwood counselors are in the final stages of planning. 

Ms. Sinnette:

· This Thursday is the Valentine’s Day Dance

· 7/8 will be doing parent tours in the near future

· She thanked Site Council for the funds we allocated to 7/8 which have been put to good use (i.e. teacher conference days)

Budget Discussion:

· Questions regarding specific numbers and issues were answered

· It was questioned whether or not School Site Council should be funding positions such as Resource Manager, Library Aids, and Technology Support and expenses such as Pinnacle

· It was suggested that the district should be paying for these positions

· The idea was proposed that some expenses could partially be covered by other sources so Site Council would not be fully funding them, only partially

· Another idea to allocate a certain amount of money to Lindsay Bozzani (librarian) and she could then prioritize what the money needs to be spent on

    Possibilities- ideas proposed:

· Currently, we are looking for the LCF Educational Foundation to consider supporting the 7/8 Librarian position. 

· 7/8 PTA could possibly cover IRC subscriptions. 

· Another proposal was to start at the smaller levels, such as the Health Clerk (which is currently funded by Site Council for two additional hours each day and work done during the summer), and cut the funding to these. After that, the Textbook Room position funds could be cut. 

· A personnel decision will need to be made next month. 

· Dr. Dragos motioned that each member of a group (i.e. PTA, Educational Foundation) talks to their organization and try to have an answer for next meeting. Leslie Husa seconded this motion. 

Dr. Dragos motioned to adjourn the meeting. Ben Powers seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 4:26 pm.  
